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Dear Parents, 
 
February was an exciting month with many 

activities which focussed on academic excellence 

and sports excellence. We hope you will enjoy 

reading this month’s newsletter.    

Academic Excellence 

Secondary 2 Subject Streaming and 1-to-1 

Computing Talk 

The Subject Streaming and 1-1 Computing Talk for 

parents was held on 10 February. During the 

session, parents gained a deeper understanding 

with regard to the various educational pathways 

as well as the subject combinations available in 

Secondary 3.  

 
Principal’s sharing on multiple educational     

pathways for students 
 

Teachers and students also shared about how ICT 

can be harnessed to enhance the teaching and 

learning in and outside the classroom. Parents 

were also able to provide their feedback and 

clarify their doubts during the interactive Q&A 

session with the Heads of Departments.  

 

 

Craft and Technology Week   

The Craft and Technology Department organised a 

successful Craft and Technology Week in mid-

February to promote interest and understanding 

in the various subjects.  

A group of Secondary 2 students participated in the 

Tote Bag Design Competition organised by the Art 

Department. The theme was "60th Anniversary - 

Past till Present". Participants utilised techniques, 

research and artwork planning skills to showcase 

their creativity in their artwork. 

 

 
Tote bag design competition 

 

Some lower secondary students participated in a 

cookie baking competition organised by the F&N 

Department. The students showcased their 

creativity by baking nutritious cookies 

with customised recipes and healthy ingredients.   
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Cookie baking competition 

 

Last but not least, the D&T Department engaged 

IMDA who conducted basic coding and design 

workshops in D&T lessons. Students were taught 

the basic principles of 3D Design, and tried their 

hands at designing their very own 3D keychain 

using Tinkercad.   

The students also had the opportunity to 

experiment with the various new tech exhibits on 

board, such as Virtual Reality, Augmented Reality, 

Robotics, Electronics and 3D printing. 

 

 
D&T students exploring robotics hardware in 

Lab on Wheels 

Blind Date with a Book  

The Reading Haven Library organised the activity 

on Valentine’s Day to raise the curiosity and 

interests of students to read books of different 

genres. About 100 books were wrapped in 

colourful papers and displayed at the canteen 

during recess time.  

 
Students browsing library books at the canteen 

 

The students were intrigued as they experienced 

the joy of borrowing a book without knowing its 

title or genre.  

 

 
Students and their “blind dates” 
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Sports Excellence 
 
Cross Country 

 

The much anticipated Cross Country was held at 

the Punggol Waterway Park on 24 February.  

 

Once the race started, the students were off to a 

flying start to do their best. It was heartwarming 

to see many of them completing the distance 

within the stipulated 45 minutes. In addition, the 

students also demonstrated the various Character 

Attitude Through Sports and School Values 

through their actions during the event. 

 

 
 

Congratulations to all the prize winners and 

especially to the Champion House for Cross 

Country 2017 – Blue House. 

  
 

House Results House Points 

1st BLUE 1465 

2nd GREEN 1309 

3rd YELLOW 1139 

4th RED 1076 

5th ORANGE 1002 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

North Zone ‘B’ Division Volleyball Competition 

Our ‘B’ Division Volleyball boys made the school 

proud by emerging as the North Zone Champions 

in the 2017 North Zone ‘B’ Division Volleyball 

Competition.   

 

 

In the North Zone Finals played on 14 February, 

our boys won the match against 2016 North Zone 

Champion – Catholic High, with a score of 2 – 1. 

More than 200 of our students took the time to be 

present at the match to support our Volleyball 

boys.   
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Other Highlights in the Month of February 
 
Silver Ribbon Singapore 

 

Held at the National Library Board headquarters, 

Keep Calm Spread Love was launched on 13 

February as part of Silver Ribbon Singapore. Silver 

Ribbon Singapore promotes mental health 

awareness and aims to combat mental health 

stigma. This event also saw the launch of the 

Silver Ribbon Singapore - Youth Chapter, which 

aims to educate, engage, and empower youths to 

provide support for individuals with mental health 

issues.  

 

Bingayen Hana Beatrice from class 2B was invited 

to be a part of this event. Hana designed and 

launched seven bookmarks which featured a 

character named Patch, an adolescent girl with a 

sewn-on patch on her right eye. Her bookmarks 

are available in all twenty-seven libraries across 

Singapore. The Vice-Principal, form teacher and 

subject teachers were present to lend their 

support. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Staff Learning Journey to Google Asia Pacific 

On 17 February, 31 staff from Punggol Secondary 

School visited Google Asia Pacific as part of our 

professional development programme. The 

purpose of this visit is to learn from Google’s best 

practices.  

Google’s Program Manager, Mr Philip Tanpoco, 

and Managing Director of Google Australia and 

New Zealand, Mr Jason Pellegrino, shared on 

‘engendering entrepreneurial dare among staff’ 

and ‘promoting the joy of learning at work’. For 

instance, Google adopts a ‘moonshot thinking’ 

culture whereby all staff is encouraged to aim high 

and any unsuccessful project is a valuable learning 

experience. All staff can also allocate a portion of 

their working hours to work on a desired project 

as part of their learning. 

 

 
Mr Tanpoco welcoming PSS Staff to Google 

 

Mr Tanpoco sharing with PSS staff 

 

 

 

       

 

 


